To: Al2chelmsfordA120
Subject: A12ChelmsfordA120 Your ref. TR10060 My IP Ref. 20033097---_
Date: 06 January 2023 13:36:00

Dear Sirs,
My Wife and | have registered and will be attending the meeting at Witham Public Hall on

Thursday 12" January, however we do believe that this meeting is taking place prior to any
satisfactory

communications from National Highways regarding how the major impact of this scheme will be
satisfactorily handled regarding our unique location

As a family we have over the past 3 years tried to engage with Highways England/National

Highways regarding the effects already encountered and detrimental ||| RGN

However although meeting several times and very many e-mails and telephone calls to
executives including || N =< 2! < have received in response has
been platitudes and a request to work with them, but no accurate or helpful information in all
that time. The family have suffered abuse from workers, the invasion of privacy, inappropriate
photography of children, noise pollution and interference of the home office/recording studio
I 2 this inoperable

Most recently we have been advised that the information regarding the new A12 position of only
11 metres from our property was incorrect and that the policy of not sufficient cost justification
for sound proofing was also wrong leads us to believe that the Highways England staff are not in
control of this highly important and costly project and to date we have received no satisfactory
information as to how our single point of access will be maintained?

Early in December we were made aware that our property was to be completely surrounded by
an Eco Mitigation area and that National Highways had applied to Colchester City Council for
planning consent however upon trying to lodge our objections to this, have been advised that
Colchester have no authority to contest this, therefore we have no way of making our objections
to this further invasion of our privacy deliberated on by our local Council.

Whilst we accept that for the common good this road scheme needs to be undertaken our family
at | 2ve been made to feel homeless and for the past 3 years have not been
able to consider their future which_ would be disturbing, to our
family it has put our whole life on hold with |GG o us 2! caused by
the inappropriate handling of this scheme of Highways England.

We would ask that our plight could be considered at an appropriate time so that our family can
be allowed to live in peace and harmony, plan for a future without the anxiety and trauma that
has been foisted upon us--—-

If an Englishman’s home is still considered to be his castle---We have been under siege for over
two years without any meaningful consideration from society!

Your consideration to the above would be greatly appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

Roger Wacey





